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Dear Paul 
 
Thank you for your recent written question in which you asked how much funding the Welsh 
Government intends to spend on projects to support the Irish Sea Framework in this 
financial year.  I am responding following my holding reply. 
 
The UK Government’s position on the 2021-2027 European Territorial Co-operation 
programmes (other than Peace Plus) means that it has not been possible to develop a 
successor Ireland Wales cross-border programme through EU Frameworks.  The UK 
Government also bypassed the Welsh Government on the design and implementation of the 
Shared Prosperity Fund (SPF), which replaces EU funding. The SPF leaves Wales almost 
£1.3bn worse off between 2021 and 2025 compared to EU funds and the Welsh 
Government has been denied any access to the Fund. 
 
Despite this, the Welsh Government’s Agile Cymru programme is again supporting co-
operation across and around the Irish Sea region this financial year.  We launched a 
specific initiative on 9 May with a budget of up to £100k available for projects that will 
support the Irish Sea Framework.  This will be complemented by other relevant Agile Cymru 
funding initiatives, including one supporting strategic capacity to engage in Horizon Europe 
with a budget of up to £50k, which was also launched on 9 May. 
 
The Welsh Government is also involved in planning around a potential bi-lateral fund for 
supporting collaborative RD&I this financial year, which will align with the Irish Sea 
Framework. 
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The Irish Sea Framework is also designed to maximise the impact of existing resources and 
lever in investment where possible.  We are aware that other nations, regions and 
stakeholders may align some of their investment activity in the future. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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